
 

 

 
Here we take a look at one of the first events staged by 
the original Reading Orienteering Club in its early 
days.  The club archives contain some interesting 
documents relating to an event at Snelsmore Common 
on the 23rd February 1969. 

Event 

Details  

Control 

Descriptions  

Snelsmore is now an area used by 
Basingstoke and Andover Orienteers (BADO).  
Note also that the Newbury bypass now cuts 
through the SE section of the area. 

Know your sport:  
The early days of 

orienteering  All competitors had to copy their 
course off the óMaster Mapsô 
showing the controls after the start 
line. Notice that it was common to 
use ó2nd Master Mapsô when the 
course looped back as before 
electronic systems came in it 
would have been possible to take 
the controls in the wrong order.    

What was more unusual was this 
attempt to make the courses 
ñmore interestingò by only showing 
bits of the map around the 
controls.  Competitors had to 
guess what might be in between! 

See the map to see what this 
meant! 

Pre-entries were sent to the organisers and, just 
before the event, you would be sent the final details 
and information on your allocated start time. 

 

 

 

Results 

Full Event Map  
(reduced in size)  

Spotted in the results: 

Course I: 

   D. Cruickshank (SM)    112.33 

Course II: 

   J. Cruickshank (IM)    83.25 

This map, photocopied 
from the OS 1:25000 map 
of the area, has been 
made ñmore interestingò by 
blanking out much of the 
southern half and only 
leaving small sections 
around the controls. 

This map will have been 
used by the organiser as it 
shows the full set of 
controls for Course I.  
Competitors will have 
copied controls 1-4 initially 
and then got the remainder 
at the 2nd Master Maps at 
Control 4. 

Also note the early attempt 
to update the map by 
adding the óout of bounds, 
a stream and pond. 


